EDUC TRB Legal Counsel Correspondence EDUC:EX

From: Chritchley, Matt EDUC:EX

Sent: Friday, December 2, 2016 2:29 PM

To: EDUC TRB Legal Counsel Correspondence EDUC:EX **Subject:** FW: Teacher Regulation Branch -s.22 #s.22

From: Cathy Lowenstein [mailto:clowenstein@talmudtorah.com]

Sent: Thursday, December 1, 2016 3:35 PM

To: Chritchley, Matt EDUC:EX

Subject: Re: Teacher Regulation Branch - \$.22 # \$.22

Dear Matt,

I wanted to let you know that a settlement was reached yesterday at the mediation, resolving all the employment-related issues. The terms of settlement are confidential, but s.22
Should you require further clarity, please don't hesitate to reach out.

Thanks,

Cathy Lowenstein

--

On Nov 17, 2016, at 11:23 AM, Chritchley, Matt EDUC:EX < Matt. Chritchley@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

Dear Ms. Lowenstein,

Re: s.22

Our File #: s.22

The Commissioner has determined to hold the matter pending the results of the mediation. Can you please forward me the final form of settlement once the mediation is complete?

Thank you and please let me know if you have any questions,

Matt Chritchley

Alternate Resolution Manager
Professional Conduct | Teacher Regulation Branch

2025 W Broadway, Vancouver B.C. V6J 1Z6

M: 604 660 6060 | D: 604 775 4814

This email may contain information that may be privileged and is intended for the exclusive use of the addressee. Any other person is strictly prohibited from disclosing, distributing or reproducing it. If the addressee cannot be reached or is unknown to you, please inform us immediately by telephone or email. Please consider the environment before printing this email.

From: Cathy Lowenstein [mailto:clowenstein@talmudtorah.com]

Sent: Friday, October 21, 2016 3:07 PM

To: Chritchley, Matt EDUC:EX

Subject: Re: Teacher Regulation Branch - information

Dear Matt,

Thank you for your note. Regarding my correspondence from February 18, 2016 and the letter dated March 8th, 2016, we have not yet had the mediation. It was cancelled because the mediator \$.22

Counsel needed to appoint a new mediator, and therefore our new date for mediation with s.22 is November 30, 2016.

Please let me know should you require further clarity.

Thank you Cathy Lowenstein

--

On Oct 21, 2016, at 1:45 PM, Chritchley, Matt EDUC:EX < Matt.Chritchley@gov.bc.ca > wrote:

Dear Ms. Lowenstein,

Re: Our File # s.22

The password to open the document sent in my previous e-mail is $^{\rm s.15}$

Thank you,

Matt Chritchley

Professional Conduct | Teacher Regulation Branch

This email may contain information that may be privileged and is intended for the exclusive use of the addressee. Any other person is strictly prohibited from disclosing, distributing or reproducing it. If the addressee cannot be reached or is unknown to you, please inform us immediately by telephone or email. Please consider the environment before printing this email.



Cathy Lowenstein, M.Ed. Head of School

998 West 26th Avenue, Vancouver, BC V5Z 2G1 E. clowenstein@talmudtorah.com W. talmudtorah.com

T. 604 736 7307 F. 604 736 9754

ביים וונקובר תלפור תורה

Follow us on Facebook

Page 03 to/à Page 07

Withheld pursuant to/removed as

s.22

From: EDUC TRB Certificate Services EDUC:EX

To: s.22

Subject: Ministry of Education - Teacher Regulation Branch - update mailing address - follow up

Date: Thursday, February 19, 2015 9:54:00 AM

s.22

Certificate Number - s.22

This is a follow up e-mail of one previously sent. The Ministry of Education Teacher Regulation Branch has received notification from Canada Post indicating that we have an incorrect mailing address for you. Please contact the Branch via this e-mail or at the phone number listed below to update your contact information. Thank you for your time and attention to this matter.

Cheers!

Christina Pelcher

Certification Associate - Reception/Records

Ministry of Education - Teacher Regulation Branch

400-2025 West Broadway

Vancouver BC V6J 1Z6

604-660-6060

1-800-555-3684

The BC Government strongly recommends that customers should not send confidential information, including credit card data, in emails due to security concerns.

This email may contain confidential information which may be privileged and is intended for the exclusive use of the addressee. Any other person is strictly prohibited from disclosing, distributing or reproducing it. If the addressee cannot be reached or is unknown to you, please inform us immediately by telephone or email.

From: <u>Tammy Kalvari</u>

To: EDUC TRB Certification EDUC:EX

Cc: <u>Jessica Neville</u>

Subject: s.22 - Assessment

Date: Wednesday, November 9, 2016 10:09:02 AM

Attachments: \$.22

To Whom It May Concern,

Please confirm receipt of the attached assessment.

Thank you, Tammy



Tammy Kalvari Admissions Manager

998 West 26th Avenue, Vancouver, BC V5Z 2G1

E. tkalvari@talmudtorah.com W. talmudtorah.com

T. 604 736 7307 F. 604 736 9754

Follow us on Facebook

?

From: EDUC TRB Certificate Services EDUC:EX

To: s.22

Subject: Ministry of Education – Teacher Regulation Branch – update mailing address

Date: Monday, June 8, 2015 2:55:00 PM

s.22

Certificate Number - \$.22

The Ministry of Education Teacher Regulation Branch has received notification from Canada Post indicating that we have an incorrect mailing address for you. Please contact the Branch via this e-mail or at the phone number listed below to update your contact information. Thank you for your time and attention to this matter. s.22

s.22

you have not visited your profile previously click on "first time user" and follow the prompts. If you have visited your profile previously please enter your certificate number and password and follow the prompts. Please do not hesitate to contact us if we can be of any further assistance.

As your \$.22 as soon as possible.

Christina Pelcher

Certification Associate - Reception/Records

Ministry of Education - Teacher Regulation Branch

400-2025 West Broadway

Vancouver BC V6J 1Z6

604-660-6060

1-800-555-3684

The BC Government strongly recommends that customers should not send confidential information, including credit card data, in emails due to security concerns.

This email may contain confidential information which may be privileged and is intended for the exclusive use of the addressee. Any other person is strictly prohibited from disclosing, distributing or reproducing it. If the addressee cannot be reached or is unknown to you, please inform us immediately by telephone or email.





Assessment Form (to be completed by supervisor)

This form is to be completed by the principal, vice-principal, or supervising official who has supervised the applicant's most recent teaching experience. An online version with interactive form fields can be found on the Teacher Regulation Branch website at www.bcteacherregulation.ca. Please make a copy for the applicant and then forward the completed form directly to the Ministry of Education Teacher Regulation Branch by post, fax or email (trb.certification@gov.bc.ca).

Applicant Name:	s.22
File # (if known)	
Name of Supervisor:	Jessica Neville
Position/Title:	Assistant Head of School, Intermediate Grades & Student Services
School	Vancouver Talmud Torah
School District/ School Authority:	Independent Schools
	of service in this school: Please was full or part time. If part s.22 FIE.
Grades and/or sub	jects taught by this applicant:
the applicant's stre but in no way pres	on whether the applicant's practice is governed by the following standards. Please note ingths and any areas of concern. The headings below are meant to indicate areas of observation cribe or limit the supervisor in their observation to the area of assessment as numbered below. values and cares for all children, acting at all times in their best interests.
s.22	values and cares for an emilien, acong at an times in their pest interests.

Assessment Form (to be completed by supervisor) Page 2/4

2. The applicant is a role model who acts ethically and honestly.		
5.22		
3. The applicant understands and applies knowledge of student growth and development. s.22		
s.22		
1		
4. The applicant values the involvement and support of parents, guardians, families and communities in schools.		
s.22		

Assessment Form (to be completed by supervisor) Page 3/4

5. The applicant implements effective practice in areas of planning, instruction, assessment, evaluation
and reporting.
s.22
6. The applicant has a broad knowledge base and understands the subject areas that he/she teaches.
·
7. The applicant engages in career-long learning.
s.22
3. The applicant contributes to the profession.
3. The applicant contributes to the profession.

Telephone: 604 660-6060 Toll Free: 1 800 555-3684 Pacsimile: 604 775-4859

	feels relevant to this application.
s.22	
Supervisor Name:	(
(Please Print) Jessica	Neville
School District or Independent School Stamp	Signature:
	Signature: fime freuil
VANCOUVER TALMUD TORAH	Title/Position: Assistant Head of Scho
998 West 26th Avenue,	ADDITION AREA HEADING
Vancouver, B.C. V5Z 2G1	Dates
Vancouver, B.C. V5Z2G1	Date: November 8,2016
Vancouver, B.C. V5Z 2G1	Date: November 8, 2016
If no school stamp is available, please include	Date: November 8, 2016 contact information, a business card or a cover letter on school or
If no school stamp is available, please include	
If no school stamp is available, please include	
If no school stamp is available, please include	
If no school stamp is available, please include	
If no school stamp is available, please include	

Telephone: 604 660-6060 Toll Free: 1 800 555-3684 Facsimile: 604 775-4859

Subject: Re: criminal record check Wednesday, December 19, 2012 12:23:24 PM Date: Thank you. s.22 On 2012-12-19, at 9:36 AM, EDUC TRB Certificate Services EDUC:EX wrote: > Hi, yes. Letters are mailed to home addresses usually in September. > Teachers Regulation Branch - Ministry of Education > 400-2025 West Broadway > Vancouver BC V6J 1Z6 > 604-731-8170 > 1-800-555-3684 > The BC Government strongly recommends that customers not send confidential information, including credit card data, in e-mails due to security concerns. > This email may contain confidential information which may be privileged and is intended for the exclusive use of the addressee. Any other person is strictly prohibited from disclosing, distributing or reproducing it. If the addressee cannot be reached or is unknown to you, please inform us immediately by telephone or email. > ----Original Message-----> From: \$.22 > Sent: Wednesday, December 19, 2012 9:26 AM > To: EDUC TRB Certificate Services EDUC:EX > Subject: Re: criminal record check > Thank you. Does that mean I'm fine for another year? >s.22 > On 2012-12-19, at 8:47 AM, EDUC TRB Certificate Services EDUC:EX wrote: >> Hi s.22 >> s.22 >> >> Teachers Regulation Branch - Ministry of Education >> 400-2025 West Broadway >> Vancouver BC V6J 1Z6 >> 604-731-8170 >> 1-800-555-3684 >> The BC Government strongly recommends that customers not send confidential information, including credit card data, in e-mails due to security concerns. >> This email may contain confidential information which may be privileged and is intended for the exclusive use of the addressee. Any other person is strictly prohibited from disclosing, distributing or reproducing it. If the addressee cannot be reached or is unknown to you, please inform us immediately by telephone or email. >> ----Original Message----->> From s.22 >> Sent: Tuesday, December 18, 2012 3:35 PM >> To: EDUC TRB Certificate Services EDUC:EX

s.22

EDUC TRB Certificate Services EDUC:EX

From: To:

```
>> Subject: Re: criminal record check
>> Hello again,
>> My certificate number is $.22
                                     and my address is $.22
>> Date of birth: $.22
>> Thanks again.
>:<sup>s.22</sup>
>> On 2012-12-18, at 2:51 PM, EDUC TRB Certificate Services EDUC:EX wrote:
>>; s.22
>>>
>>> Thank you for your e-mail. If you could give us your certificate number we could check your file. Also your
address and date of birth will help to identify you in our system.
>>> Teachers Regulation Branch - Ministry of Education
>>> 400-2025 West Broadway
>>> Vancouver BC V6J 1Z6
>>> 604-731-8170
>>> 1-800-555-3684
>>> The BC Government strongly recommends that customers not send confidential information, including credit
card data, in e-mails due to security concerns.
>>> This email may contain confidential information which may be privileged and is intended for the exclusive use
of the addressee. Any other person is strictly prohibited from disclosing, distributing or reproducing it. If the
addressee cannot be reached or is unknown to you, please inform us immediately by telephone or email.
>>>
>>>
>>> -----Original Message-----
>>> From: s.22
>>> Sent: Tuesday, December 18, 2012 2:16 PM
>>> To: EDUC TRB Certificate Services EDUC:EX
>>> Subject: criminal record check
>>>
>>> Hello,
>>> Is there a way I can check to see if my criminal record check is up to date?
>>> Thanks so much.
>>>
>>> s.22
>>
```

From: Brookstone, Peta EDUC:EX s.22 To: Subject: RE: Currency Wednesday, March 23, 2016 12:52:00 PM Date: Hi there You can go straight to the university, let them know that you \$.22 They may send you back to us for a full evaluation before you can apply to them. P ----Original Message----From: s.22 Sent: Wednesday, March 23, 2016 12:31 PM To: Brookstone, Peta EDUC:EX Subject: Re: Currency Ok, so seems my only option is to go back to school full time for a year. Do I then still have to submit all my paperwork to your department or will the new diploma be all I need? Thanks s.22 Sent from my iPhone > On Mar 22, 2016, at 10:53 AM, Brookstone, Peta EDUC:EX <Peta.Brookstone@gov.bc.ca> wrote: > Hi s.22 > > We can't accept \$.22 towards currency unfortunately. > Chat soon > Peta > ----Original Message-----> From: \$.22 > Sent: Tuesday, March 22, 2016 9:20 AM > To: Brookstone, Peta EDUC:EX > Subject: Currency > > Hi Peta > I spoke to Cathy. She feels it will be really difficult to go the 'Letter of permission' route for a \$.22 > She asked if she could do a letter confirming days taught as currency. She feels that the years that \$.22 teaching her should count as currency as well as the days that \$.22 here in the school. > Would that work, and if so, she wants to know if there is any wording she would need to use. > Thanks

> s.22 > > >

From: EDUC TRB Certification EDUC:EX

To: "Jennifer Shecter-Balin"

Subject:

Wednesday, February 10, 2016 11:32:00 AM Date:

Hi there. On the character reference provided for s.22

you have answered "Yes" to the following

question:

"Do you have any reason to believe the applicant should not be granted authorization to teach?"

If applicable, please resubmit the form with an explanation. If this is not applicable, please resubmit the form with the appropriate response.

Regards,

Alvin Tong

Senior Certification Associate - Records/Evaluation Technician

Teacher Regulation Branch Ministry of Education 400 - 2025 West Broadway Vancouver, BC V6J 1Z6 Telephone: 604-775-4880

Fax: 604-775-4859

The BC Government strongly recommends that customers should not send confidential information, including credit card data, in emails due to security concerns. This information can be faxed to 604-775-4859.

This email may contain confidential information which may be privileged and is intended for the exclusive use of the addressee. Any other person is strictly prohibited from disclosing, distributing or reproducing it. If the addressee cannot be reached or is unknown to you, please inform us immediately by telephone or email.

Please consider the environment before printing this email.

----Original Message----

From: Jennifer Shecter-Balin [mailto:jshecter@talmudtorah.com]

Sent: Tuesday, February 9, 2016 12:35 PM To: EDUC TRB Certification EDUC:EX

Subject: Re: File #s.22

Scanned with TurboScan.

[Vancouver Talmud Torah School]

Jennifer Shecter-Balin, M.Ed. Director of Admissions & Communications

998 West 26th Avenue, Vancouver, BC V5Z 2G1 E.

jshecter@talmudtorah.com<mailto:jshecter@talmudtorah.com> W.

talmudtorah.comhttp://www.talmudtorah.com

T. 604 736 7307 F. 604 736 9754

[http://files.talmudtorah.com/vtt_email_logo_hebrew.png]

Follow us on Facebookhttps://www.facebook.com/groups/546003282214206/

From: EDUC TRB Certification EDUC:EX

To: "Tammy Kalvari"

Subject: RE: \$.22 - Assessment

Date: Monday, November 14, 2016 3:40:00 PM

Attachments: image001.jpg

image002.jpg

Good afternoon,

I can confirm that we have received the assessment form submitted on behalf of $^{\rm s.22}$

Regards,

William Dare

Certification Associate - Records

Teacher Regulation Branch

Ministry of Education

400 - 2025 West Broadway

Vancouver, BC V6J 1Z6

Telephone: 604-660-6060

Fax: 604-775-4859

The BC Government strongly recommends that customers should not send confidential information, including credit card data, in emails due to security concerns. This information can be faxed to 604-775-4859.

This email may contain confidential information which may be privileged and is intended for the exclusive use of the addressee. Any other person is strictly prohibited from disclosing, distributing or reproducing it. If the addressee cannot be reached or is unknown to you, please inform us immediately by telephone or email.

A Please consider the environment before printing this email.

From: Tammy Kalvari [mailto:tkalvari@talmudtorah.com]

Sent: Wednesday, November 9, 2016 10:09 AM

To: EDUC TRB Certification EDUC:EX

Cc: Jessica Neville

Subject: \$.22 - Assessment

To Whom It May Concern,

Please confirm receipt of the attached assessment.

Thank you, Tammy



Tammy Kalvari Admissions Manager

998 West 26th Avenue, Vancouver, BC V5Z 2G1

E. <u>tkalvari@talmudtorah.com</u> W. <u>talmudtorah.com</u>

T. 604 736 7307 F. 604 736 9754

Follow us on Facebook

?

From: s.22

To: Gillis, Alexandra EDUC:EX
Subject: Re: Request to Waive ELP
Date: Friday, May 6, 2016 10:10:43 AM

Thank you and appreciated. I have booked in for a test on 21st May. I was just trying to seek clarification is all ,as the medium of instruction in^{s.22} pertaining to education from Kindergarten right up to university level is English and for years New Zealand and Australian curriculum was being used. Thank you.

s.22

On Thursday, May 5, 2016 4:40 PM, "Gillis, Alexandra EDUC:EX" wrote:

Boxbe

Gillis, Alexandra EDUC:EX (Alexandra.Gillis@gov.bc.ca) is not on your Guest List | Approve sender | Approve domain

File:^{s.22} Dear^{s.22}

Thank you for your request and documentation regarding the English Language Proficiency test. Unfortunately, this test is required and despite your university classes in English, we cannot waive it.

Kind regards, Alexandra Gillis Evaluator From: s.22

To: EDUC TRB Certification EDUC:EX

Subject: RE: Your File

Date: Monday, January 4, 2016 5:34:34 PM

OMG - thank you so much! I was shocked to find out that I have to do all that after \$.22

I have applied to this certificate more then five time (twice from each school) paid the fee (over \$1500), filled up the forms etc. Today s.22

3.22

Happy to know I can continue to do what I love most!

Thank you again,

s.22

From: EDUC TRB Certification EDUC:EX [trb.certification@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, January 04, 2016 4:11 PM

To: s.22

Subject: Your File

s.22

Hello again,

I sent you an email indicating you would be required to take an English language proficiency test. And I said it would not be waived.

I have spoken at length with the Director of Certification and she has agreed to waive the test requirement on the strength of your teaching experience in BC. Therefore - please ignore the email requesting the test. Instead, I have evaluated your file and you qualify for a Subject Restricted Certificate for Counselling, Hebrew and Judaic Studies. The certificate will be in the mail to you tomorrow.

Regards,

Mary Grant

Evaluator

Teacher Regulation Branch Ministry of Education 400-2025 West Broadway Vancouver, BC V6J 1Z6

Telephone: 604 660-6060 Toll-free: 1 800 555-3684 Fax: 604 775-4859

Website: www.bcteacherregulation.ca

Please be aware that telephone and fax numbers at the Teacher Regulation Branch have changed. Our new main telephone number is 604 660-6060, and our new main fax number is 604 775-4859. The toll-free number (1 800 555-3684) remains the same and is available within Canada and the U.S.

The BC Government strongly recommends that customers should not send confidential information emails due to security concerns. We do not accept credit card authorization forms by email. This information can be faxed to 604 775-4859. This email may contain confidential information which may be privileged and is intended for the exclusive use of the addressee. Any other person is strictly prohibited from disclosing, distributing or reproducing it. If the addressee cannot be reached or is unknown to you, please inform us immediately by telephone or email.

998 West 26th Avenue, Vancouver, BC

V5Z 2G1 E. s.22 | W. Follow us on Facebook talmudtorah.com T. 604 736 7307 F. 604 736 9754 From: \$.22

To: <u>Grant, Mary EDUC:EX</u>
Subject: RE: Your File

Date: Monday, January 4, 2016 1:57:00 PM

Dear Mary

Thank you for the explanation. I would like a subject restricted only certificate. I and found it frustrating to apply for each school. At this point I have one for each^{s.22} and might continue migrating.

I had Hebrew College where I^{s.22} recently to send you my transcript.

Please let me know what else you need for me to complete my application. Thank you,

s.22

From: Grant, Mary EDUC:EX [Mary.Grant@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, January 04, 2016 1:04 PM

To: s.22

Subject: Your File

s.22

Hello s.22

On your application for an Independent School Teaching Certificate, you have checked off the box for a **Subject Restricted** certificate. Your previous/current certificates are all **School and Subject Restricted** certificates.

For the **Subject Restricted** certificate, you will need to have at least 4 years of post-secondary study including a degree and 30 semester credits (one full year's worth) of university credit in each subject you want on the certificate. This certificate does not tie you to a single school and will allow you to teach the subject(s) on your certificate at any independent school.

Please indicate if this is the certificate type you want. I will send you a list of documents still needed, once I have your reply.

Regards,

Mary Grant

Evaluator

Teacher Regulation Branch Ministry of Education 400-2025 West Broadway Vancouver, BC V6J 1Z6 Telephone: 604 660-6060

Toll-free: 1 800 555-3684 Fax: 604 775-4859

Website: www.bcteacherregulation.ca

Please be aware that telephone and fax numbers at the Teacher Regulation Branch have changed. Our new main telephone number is 604 660-6060, and our new main fax number is 604 775-4859. The toll-free number (1 800 555-3684) remains the same and is available within Canada and the U.S.

The BC Government strongly recommends that customers should not send confidential information emails due to security concerns. We do not accept credit card authorization forms by email. This information can be faxed to 604 775-4859.

This email may contain confidential information which may be privileged and is intended for the exclusive use of the addressee. Any other person is strictly prohibited from disclosing, distributing or reproducing it. If the addressee cannot be reached or is unknown to you, please inform us immediately by telephone or email.



From: Gaby Lutrin

To: EDUC TRB Certification EDUC:EX

Subject: Reference Letter for Michele Zychlinski File Number L208782

Date: Sunday, April 3, 2016 8:53:33 PM

Attachments: s.22

To Whom it May Concern,

Attached please find a reference letter for Restricted Certificate.

regarding her application for a School and Subject

Thank you, Gabrielle Lutrin



Gaby Lutrin, B.A., E.C.E. Teaching Faculty

998 West 26th Avenue, Vancouver, BC V5Z 2G1

E. glutrin@talmudtorah.com W. talmudtorah.com

T. 604 736 7307 F. 604 736 9754

Follow us on Facebook

?

To: <u>EDUC TRB Certification EDUC:EX</u>
Subject: Reference Letter for Michele Zychlinski
Date: Thursday, February 18, 2016 1:16:14 PM

Attachments: \$.22

To Whom It May Concern,

Please find attached a scanned character reference for $\,^{\rm s.22}$

Her file number is \$.22

Regards,

Debbie



Debbie Broadley Office Manager

998 West 26th Avenue, Vancouver, BC V5Z 2G1

E. dbroadley@talmudtorah.com W. talmudtorah.com

T. 604 736 7307 F. 604 736 9754

Follow us on Facebook

?

From: Shannon Leonard

EDUC TRB Certification EDUC:EX To:

Subject: Reference letter

Date: Sunday, April 3, 2016 5:56:49 PM To Whom it May Concern.docx ATT00001.txt Attachments:

Please find attached a letter of recommendation for s.22

To: EDUC TRB Certification EDUC:EX

Cc: <u>Cathy Lowenstein</u>

Subject: s.22 - File s.22

Date: Monday, November 14, 2016 3:32:39 PM

Attachments: \$.22

To Whom It May Concern,

Please find attached a completed School Authority Form and three reference letters in support of \$.22 application for a School and Subject Restricted certification.

Regards,

Debbie



Debbie Broadley Office Manager

998 West 26th Avenue, Vancouver, BC V5Z 2G1

E. dbroadley@talmudtorah.com W. talmudtorah.com

T. 604 736 7307 F. 604 736 9754

?

Follow us on Facebook

To: <u>EDUC TRB Certification EDUC:EX</u>
Subject: s.22 - File \$.22

Date: Tuesday, November 22, 2016 11:16:02 AM

Attachments: s.22

To Whom It May Concern,

Restricted certification.

Please find attached a reference letter in support of $^{\rm S.22}$

application for a School and Subject

Regards, Debbie



Debbie Broadley Office Manager

998 West 26th Avenue, Vancouver, BC V5Z 2G1

E. dbroadley@talmudtorah.com W. talmudtorah.com

T. 604 736 7307 F. 604 736 9754

Follow us on Facebook

?

To: <u>EDUC TRB Certification EDUC:EX</u>
Subject: s.22 - File s.22

Date: Wednesday, December 7, 2016 4:59:29 PM

Attachments: \$.22

To Whom It May Concern,

Please find attached a completed School Authority Form and reference letter in support of \$.22 application for a School and Subject Restricted certification. I believe this is the final documentation required in her application process.

I have also attached \$.22

Voluntary Consent Form.

Regards, Debbie



Debbie Broadley Office Manager

998 West 26th Avenue, Vancouver, BC V5Z 2G1



E. dbroadley@talmudtorah.com W. talmudtorah.com

T. 604 736 7307 F. 604 736 9754

Follow us on Facebook

Page 32 to/à Page 40

Withheld pursuant to/removed as

s.22

From: EDUC TRB Certification EDUC:EX

To: s.22 Subject: Your File

Date: Monday, January 4, 2016 4:11:00 PM

s.22

Hello again,

I sent you an email indicating you would be required to take an English language proficiency test. And I said it would not be waived.

I have spoken at length with the Director of Certification and she has agreed to waive the test requirement on the strength of your teaching experience in BC. Therefore - please ignore the email requesting the test. Instead, I have evaluated your file and you qualify for a Subject Restricted Certificate for Counselling, Hebrew and Judaic Studies. The certificate will be in the mail to you tomorrow.

Regards, Mary Grant Evaluator

Teacher Regulation Branch Ministry of Education 400-2025 West Broadway Vancouver, BC V6J 1Z6 Telephone: 604 660-6060 Toll-free: 1 800 555-3684

Fax: 604 775-4859

Website: www.bcteacherregulation.ca

Please be aware that telephone and fax numbers at the Teacher Regulation Branch have changed. Our new main telephone number is 604 660-6060, and our new main fax number is 604 775-4859. The toll-free number (1 800 555-3684) remains the same and is available within Canada and the U.S.

The BC Government strongly recommends that customers should not send confidential information emails due to security concerns. We do not accept credit card authorization forms by email. This information can be faxed to 604 775-4859.

This email may contain confidential information which may be privileged and is intended for the exclusive use of the addressee. Any other person is strictly prohibited from disclosing, distributing or reproducing it. If the addressee cannot be reached or is unknown to you, please inform us immediately by telephone or email.

From:

Jessica Neville < jneville@talmudtorah.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, September 20, 2016 1:54 PM

To:

Doug Lauson; Vandeweg, Theo EDUC:EX

Subject:

Re: Slight change in inspection process

Hi Doug and Theo,

Thank you so much for your note and for following up.

After I spoke with Theo yesterday, I anticipated that the inspection would not be possible. Unfortunately, given all that is happening at VTT and s.22 I don't know that I will be able to be a part of the inspection team. I am very sorry about this and trust you will be able to find someone in my stead.

Please know that if there are any further opportunities, I would be happy and grateful to be a part of the team and work with you again.

Again, my apologies and all my best, Jessica

On Sep 19, 2016, at 10:45 PM, Doug Lauson s.22

wrote:

Good evening Alison and Jessica,

As I alluded to this morning, there was a slight confusion with the dates of the St. John's School inspection. After discussing with Theo, the best solution is to keep the dates of October 4th to 6th, as well as the current team of Alison, Jessica and myself. However, because^{5,22}

s.22 , Jessica will not be able to join us until October 5th and 6th.

Therefore, I have informed the school that the evaluation will stay on October 4th to 6th, but on the first day, there will only be Alison and myself, with Jessica joining us on the second and third days. The good news is that we will have a full day on the third day. This should not affect the process too much because, if we had moved the dates to October 5th to 7th, the school only has a half-day on the 7th so our time would have been cut short.

Jessica, is it okay if you cover the PYP and help Alison out in the Humanities at the senior levels? I will help out in the senior levels as well, after I have completed the administration side of the school. I will let you know about final plans for the pre-evaluation meeting.

If you have any questions, feel free to phone or email me.

Doug

This e-mail is intended for the recipient listed. If you have received this e-mail in error, please destroy. Thank you.

×	Jessica Neville, M.Ed. Assistant Head of School	
	998 West 26th Avenue, Vancouver, BC V5Z 2G1	ж
	E. jneville@talmudtorah.com W. talmudtorah.com	F-11
	T. 604 736 7307 F. 604 736 9754	<u>Follow us on Facebook</u>

	E. clowenstein@talmudtorah.com T. 604 736 7307 F. 604 736 9754	W. talmudtorah.com	Follow us on Facebook
×	998 West 26th Avenue, Vancouve		
14 to	Cathy Lowenstein, M.Ed. Mea	ed of School	
Thanks Theo, hope to see Cathy	• • •	Tot any neadache this will.	now cause you.
It was not recorded because	se the dates change every year accordand so I extend my sincere apologies	ling to s.22	and it is rarely in
	not able to commit to the evaluation led in my calendar that these are s.22	team in October. This is m	v mistake because
I hope you are having a gr ready for the move to the i	eat start to the summer. I just \$.22 new campus!	and am now l	back at work, getting
Sent: Monday, July 18, 2016 To: Vandeweg, Theo EDUC: Subject: External Evaluation Good morning, Theo,	EX n October 11-14		
know about the date conflic	is going well, sounds like you got one t t—I've made a substitution. At this poin r scheduling conflicts come out of the w	nt I can't guarantee you an ins	spection assignment but
On Jul 19, 2016, at 1:03 P	M, Vandeweg, Theo EDUC:EX < Th	eo.Vandeweg@gov.bc.ca>	wrote:
as as			
Hi Theo, Completely understand an Sorry again for the inconv My best, Cathy	d was not expecting another inspection enience,	on :)	
Subject:	Re: External Evaluation October 1	1-14	
Sent: To:	Tuesday, July 19, 2016 1:45 PM Vandeweg, Theo EDUC:EX	taimedtoran.com>	

From:

Sent:	Tuesday, May 24, 2016 9:01 AM	
То:	Vandeweg, Theo EDUC:EX	
Subject:	Maureen Dockendorf	
Good morning, Theo,		·
to have her for our Pro	endorf here at VTT this morning. My faculty is full to D Day y speaks to our teachers in a meaningful and auther	
Have a great day!		
Cathy		
ac qu		
	Cathy Lowenstein, M.Ed. Head of School	
×		
	998 West 26th Avenue, Vancouver, BC V5Z 2G1 E. clowenstein@talmudtorah.com W. talmudtorah.com	x
	T. 604 736 7307 F. 604 736 9754	Follow us on Facebook

Cathy Lowenstein <clowenstein@talmudtorah.com>

From: Cathy Lowenstein <clowenstein@talmudtorah.com>

Sent: Monday, March 14, 2016 9:31 AM **To:** Vandeweg, Theo EDUC:EX

Subject: Monitoring Inspection Template Vancouver Talmud Torah School

Attachments: Monitoring Inspection.docx

Follow Up Flag: Follow Up

Due By: Thursday, March 17, 2016 11:14 AM

Flag Status: Flagged

Cathy Lowenstein, M.Ed. Head of School

998 West 26th Avenue, Vancouver, BC V5Z 2G1

E. clowenstein@talmudtorah.com W. talmudtorah.com
T. 604 736 7307 F. 604 736 9754

Follow us on Facebook

From:

Jessica Neville <jneville@talmudtorah.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, February 17, 2016 11:25 AM

To:

Vandeweg, Theo EDUC:EX

Subject:

Re: Message

Thanks so much, Theo.

I can't tell you how much I appreciate you making the time to speak with me.

All the best, Jessica

On Feb 17, 2016, at 11:13 AM, Vandeweg, Theo EDUC:EX < Theo. Vandeweg@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

HI Jessica. You may get call from Denise Philadelphia, ministry FSA person, for info. She'll probably be able help out with some questions.

Theo VandeWeg
Inspector of Independent Schools
Ministry of Education
Victoria, BC
250 387 3711

----- Original message -----

From: Jessica Neville <ineville@talmudtorah.com>

Date: 2016-02-17 09:58 (GMT-08:00)

To: "Vandeweg, Theo EDUC:EX" < Theo. Vandeweg@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: Message

Hi Theo,

I hope this email finds you well.

I've left you a voice mail message, but wanted to follow-up as well via email. Cathy Lowenstein has asked me to reach out to you about something that has come up at the school (Cathy is away). I would really welcome the opportunity to connect with you and fill you in.

Please let me know when might work for you?

Thanks so much, Jessica

[Vancouver Talmud Torah School] Jessica Neville, M.Ed. Assistant Head of School

998 West 26th Avenue, Vancouver, BC V5Z 2G1
E. <u>ineville@talmudtorah.com</u><<u>mailto:jneville@talmudtorah.com</u>> W. <u>talmudtorah.com</u><<u>http://www.talmudtorah.com</u>>
T. 604 736 7307 F. 604 736 9754
[http://files.talmudtorah.com/vtt_email_logo_hebrew.png]
Follow us on Facebook<<u>https://www.facebook.com/groups/546003282214206/</u>>

From: Sent: To: Subject:	Cathy Lowenstein <clowenstein@talmudtor Tuesday, February 16, 2016 10:01 PM Vandeweg, Theo EDUC:EX Teacher misconduct</clowenstein@talmudtor 	rah.com>
VTT. My Assistant Head, Jess lawyers. While we will be reporting this Would it be ok if Jessica gave	in the US for a meeting but we had a se ica Neville has advised me and we then he to the TRB, I think it would be prudent you a call in the morning? but will be back in Vancouver in the even	nad a discussion with our school to let your office know.
Many thanks, Cathy		
tra:		
Cat	hy Lowenstein, M.Ed. Head of School	
998	West 26th Avenue, Vancouver, BC V5Z 2G1 lowenstein@talmudtorah.com W. talmudtorah.com	×

T. 604 736 7307 F. 604 736 9754

Follow us on Facebook